
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
LONG RANGE PLANNING SUBCOMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

The meeting of the Long Range Planning Subcommittee was 
called to order by Chairman Rep. Robert Thoft on March 18, 
1987 at 8:00 a.m., in Room 202B of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present at the meeting. 

Tape 95:000 

WATER DEVELOPMENT 

House Bill #7: 

Caralee Cheney, DNRC, submitted a proposed amendments to the 
Subcommittee (Exhibit #1). 

Action: Sen. Van Valkenburg MOVED to APPROVE amendment #1. 
The MOTION CARRIED unanimously. Ms. Cheney said this 
amendment deals with loans instead of grants. 

Sen. Van Valkenburg MOVED to APPROVE amendment # 2. The 
MOTION CARRIED unanimously. Ms. Cheney said the unused bond 
proceeds of $27,354 will be used to put in an additional 
spillway. 

Rep. Bardanouve MOVED to APPROVE amendment #3. The MOTION 
CARRIED unanimously. 

Milk River Irrigators: 

Action: Rep. Bardanouve MOVED to APPROVE the Coal Severance 
Tax loan for the Milk River Irrigators. 

Discussion: Chairman Thoft said the two groups involved 
with the Tiber Dam cannot come to a mutual agreement. 

Sen. Aklestad said he does not understand why the cost of 
this project is so high. 

Sen. Walker said he is not sure that the loan can be paid 
back. (097) 

Ms. Cheney said the cost of the Milk River Irrigator's 
proposal is higher because the proj ect will produce more 
power than the MRR project, and the MRI cost estimate were 
done in 1986 while the MRR estimates were done in 1982. 
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Rep. Bardanouve said that he did not realize that MRR was a 
front organization for the real owner which is a corporation 
in New York. 

Sen. Walker asked if the Milk River Irrigators ever success­
fully met their environmental requirements. 

Ms. Cheney stated the Department of Health said if an 
applicant can meet the requirements, then they will receive 
the stamp of approval from the State of Montana. 

Sen. Van Valkenburg said the Legislature has previously 
approved this loan at $17 million in the 1985 Legislative 
Session. He said if this Long Range Planning Subcommittee 
does not approve this loan then they are undermining their 
previous action as a legislature. He said the Milk River 
Irrigators need the additional monies because of two 
reasons, one is the changes on the design of the dam to meet 
environmental concerns, and the second reason is because of 
delay there are increased costs associated with inflation. 

Action: The MOTION FAILED on a tie vote with Sen. Van 
Valkenburg, Sen. McLane and Rep. Bardanouve voting yes. 

Update - Previously Approved Water Development Projects 

Gary Fritz, DNRC, said his department is going to sell $26 
million worth of bonds to fund the Broadwater dam. 

State Owned Water Projects: (300) 

Mr. Fritz said DNRC wants flexibility within the $800,000, 
he said he would like up to $100,000 of the $800,000 to fund 
projects which are unidentified at present, i.e. emergency 
projects. 

Action: Rep. Bardanouve MOVED to draft an amendment for 
House Bill #2 giving DNRC flexibility to spend up to 
$100,000 of the $800,000 to fund unspecified projects. The 
MOTION CARRIED unanimously. 

Rep. Bardanouve MOVED to have House Bill #7 redrafted so as 
to remove the Milk River project from the bill. The MOTION 
CARRIED unanimously. 

Rep. Bardanouve MOVED to PASS House Bill #7 as amended. The 
MOTION CARRIED unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business the Long Range 
Planning Subcommittee adjourned at 8:35 a.m. 
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